
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Family & Friends, 
 
Greetings in the Precious Name of Jesus our Lord! As we have shared in the past, the northern 
part of Chile is experiencing a devastating drought that is the worse in over 100 years. This part 
of Chile is similar to southern California. The water crisis has become debilitating to the 
orchards, vineyards & fields and many have closed allowing their trees & plants to dry up. Even 
the lakes have dried up. At one time this area abounded with work but laborers are leaving the 
area to work in the mines in north causing families to be separated for weeks at a time. The 
divorce rate has spiked & children have become more unstable, many must now live with 
grandparents while both parents work 20 hours away. Water has been rationed in some places 
to only enough for drinking. All of this has occurred because of the lack of rain. 
 

                                             
 
The Lord laid the burden upon Pastors Guillermo & Patricio to call the body of Christ to a Holy 
Convocation of Prayer & Intercession. They even traveled to southern Chile to inform & request 
unity in prayer for the seriousness of the tragic events occurring in the 4th Regions of Chile.  

   
 
A petition was written to the local authorities for permission to use Ovalle's Municipal Theater. 
In 1997, we held the last event in it before the theater was destroyed by the 8.0 earthquake. 
Since then it was been completely rebuilt, but religious events were no longer allowed. 
P.Guillermo's daughter, Kati, spoke to a friend on the city council explaining who it was for & 
what the reasons were for the event: to pray for the city, the authorities, the agriculture, the 
water crisis, the jobs, etc. Within a few days, full permission was given: the Theater-RENT FREE 
(rent is usually about $600usc) & total usage of all electronic equipment-RENT FREE ALSO. 

            
 
People began pouring into the auditorium from churches throughout the 4th Region, some 
traveling 4 hours. Worship was amazing, but not entertaining, as the Holy Spirit fell mightily. 
Prayer & intercession were made first with the pastors & leaders humbling themselves & 
praying as the body of Christ. This led the entire congregation to also pray fervently as everyone 
sought the Lord & repented for not only their personal sins, but those of the region. It last nearly 
3 hours, and still no one wanted to go home. What a tremendous time of intercession!  

    
 
Thank you for your prayers & gifts & love towards us & the people of Chile & Mexico. A special 
thanks also to all those who have prayed & already given towards the purchase of the 50,000 
Mini-Bibles for Antofagasta & Ovalle. If you have considered investing in this outreach, we are 
still lacking but know that the Lord is faithful! Thank you again. We love & appreciate you. 
Blessings in the Name of Jesus to you and your family. The Word of God will not return void! 

 
In His vineyard together for His honor and glory, 

 

  Sid & Kathy Luke 

Sid Luke Ministries, Inc. 

P.O. Box 12223 

Alexandria, LA 71315-2223 
sidluke1@gmail.com 

 

I give you glory, 

I give you glory, 

I give you glory, 

To you, JESUS! 
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